COUNCIL MEETING
Tuesday May 23, 2017 5:30 P.M.
Oregon Coliseum 

124 N 4th Street
The Council of the City of Oregon met Tuesday May 23, 2017, 5:30 P.M. at the Coliseum Building 124 N 4th Street.
Present:
Mayor Ken Williams 
Commissioner Jim Barnes



Commissioner Terry Schuster




Commissioner Thomas E. Izer




Commissioner Kurt Wilson

City Clerk/Treasurer Charlene Ruthe



Chief Darin DeHaan

City Attorney Paul Chadwick
Mayor Ken Williams started the pledge of allegiance.

Public Comment
Mayor Ken Williams announced the Ordinance Adding Rules for Public Comment at meetings was passed by the City Council July of 2015. Each person that wants to speak is to state their name and address, identify the subject on which they wish to speak, and be limited to three minutes per person with a maximum of thirty minutes’ total. 

Chris Corcoran, 202 Sunset Lane Mt Morris, is in favor of the Jail being built on South 6th Street.
Anne Jones, 805 Clay Street, has asked several questions and they have been answered by everyone. However, what were your goals when elected, how will this affect the community, and she asked that the Council do the right thing.

Cindy Enzler, a resident of Oregon that lives just outside City Limits on River Road, thanked the City Clerk for getting her information to the Council members. She has put together a sheet on number of beds in County Jails to Ratio of People/Beds. The proposed size of the new jail is too large. A project of such long-lasting impact is based on county statistics from 2009 to the present. There doesn’t appear to be anything unique about Ogle County that would justify the lower person/bed ratio than the other twelve counties. A City the size of Oregon can’t absorb a structure of this magnitude into the residential/downtown area. VOTE NO.
Rick Ryland, 403 Jackson Street, mentioned that Commissioner Jim Barnes told him in the past the City Council usually votes with the Plan Commission. In 2002, the County wanted to build on Route 2 South of town and was told by the city at that time that they wouldn’t be able to provide them with water and sewer. After seeing how Sherriff Van Vickle handled the disaster after the tornado hit Rochelle, he was the right man elected. If the Jail would be built on Pines Road they would need to transport prisoners from there to the Court Room. What if one of the prisoner was a gang member and they were being transported and another gang member wanted him gone they might try to shoot him and possibly shoot a Police Officer. He is asking the Council to vote in favor for the safety of everyone.
Brian Zobeck, 100 S 7th Street, informed the Council with the proposed jail being built on South 6th Street all taxing bodies are losing taxes from homes being torn down and the loss of a business. What is right for Oregon? Has the County considered an Economic Analyst? The City doesn’t owe the County based on the long-range plan. They should be working together.
Nancy Churchill, 306 S 3rd Street, anything can happen when transporting shouldn’t deter vote.
Alex Best, 601 S 7th Street, asked that the natural beauty of the community be considered.
Mayor Ken Williams closed the public comment session.
Commissioner Thomas E. Izer moved to approve the May 9, 2017 minutes, Seconded by Commissioner Jim Barnes.
Roll Call: Barnes, Izer, Schuster, Wilson, Williams. No Nays. 
Commissioner Terry Schuster moved to approve the payroll in the amount of 
$46,433.67 and current warrants as listed:
Alfano’s, $173.00

Bonnell Industries, $15.26

Brad Cash, $40.00

Butitta Bros., $428.31

Byron Bank, $1.334.83
Casper’s Home Inspection, $1,350.00

Cintas, $155.14

City of Oregon, $5,000.00
City of Oregon, $48,900.00

ComEd, $3,606.91
Comcast, $104.90
Constellation New Energy, Inc., $5,078.56
Dave Kent, $40.00
Dustin Runyon, $40.00

Ferguson Waterworks, $57.12

First National Bank of Rochelle, $2,909.12
Foremost Promotions, $63.84

Healthcare Service Corp., $14,930.04

Howard Lee & Sons, Inc., $45.00

Illinois Prosecutor Services, LLC, $100.00
IP Communications, Inc., $981.88

Jeff Pennington, $185.00

Jeff Pennington, $40.00

Joseph Brooks, $40.00

Kurt Alexander, $40.00

Mary Elliott, $40.00

Matt Kalnins, $40.00

McHenry Analytical Water, $187.50

MCS Advertising, $75.00

Menard’s, $447.00

Merlin’s Flower’s, $950.00

Moring Disposal, $15,142.40
NAPA, $328.21

Ogle County Clerk & Recorder, $100.00

Ogle County Collector, $159.22

Oregon Park District, $1,100.00

Oregon Snyder, $134.09
Pines Meadow, $56.70

Polo Cooperative, $2,865.76

Postmaster, $564.40

Quill. $280.33

Rachel Jones, $40.00

Randy Cropp, $40.00

Rat Worx, Inc., $26.29

Ray Hawn, $40.00

Ray O’Herron Co., Inc., $184.37
Sauk Valley Newspaper, $1,595.74
Scott Wallace, $213.49

Scott Wallace, $40.00

Shawn Melville, $40.00

Staff Tool System, Inc., $169.00

Steve Benesh & Sons, $363.56
Steve Mattas, $40.00

Steven Varble Productions, $420.00

Tad Dominski, $40.00

Traffic Control & Protection, Inc., $179.40

Verizon Wireless, $603.40

Vievu, $42.00

Visa, $1,276.55

Welch Bros. Belvidere, Inc., $818.00

Willett Hofmann & Assoc., $2,520.90

Willett Hofmann & Assoc., $14,133.52

Seconded by Commissioner Kurt Wilson.
Roll Call: Barnes, Izer, Schuster, Wilson, Williams. No Nays. 
Commissioner Thomas E. Izer moved to approve Ordinance No. 2017-105 Prevailing Wage, Seconded by Commissioner Kurt Wilson.
Roll Call: Izer, Schuster, Wilson, Williams.  Nays: Barnes. 
Mayor Ken Williams asked that everyone look over the Municode code updates so they can be discussed at the next meeting.

Commissioner Kurt Wilson moved to approve the Plan Commission recommendation for the variance submitted by Phil Platz 201 Hastings Ave., to construct a garage closer than the required set back requirements, Seconded by Commissioner Thomas E. Izer.

 Roll Call:  Barnes, Izer, Schuster, Wilson, Williams. No Nays

Commissioner Kurt Wilson moved to approve the Plan Commission recommendation request from Ogle County to rezone parcels 16-03-162-006, 16-03-162-007, 16-03-162-008, 16-03-162-009, and 16-03-162-010 from Residential R-1 Single Family zoning to Commercial, Seconded by Commissioner Thomas E. Izer.

Discussion: Kim Gouker, County Board Chairman, spoke on behalf of the recommendation. This location is to minimize county liability, operational efficiency & economy, and would make a safe workplace. Even though not everyone is for this location he would like everyone to treat this process like they are on a jury. Gets the facts not on emotions. Out of the six town meetings that were held throughout the county one hundred and forty-six attended. Make your decision on what is best for City.
Commissioner Jim Barnes said that the last time he voted against a Plan Commission recommendation he had a bike rake go through his business window downtown. Two business owners are against the jail being built downtown and they have gone over and above for this community, they are E.D. Etnyre and F.N. Smith. He feels this is a done deal and he will remind everyone at the next election.
Commissioner Thomas E. Izer doesn’t want the jail on South Sixth Street or the Street closed. We have lost residential homes and businesses in the process. Why not build on 1st Street by the Sheriff’s Office? Why not a smaller jail? 
Roll Call: Schuster, Wilson, Williams.  Nays: Barnes, Izer
Commissioner Kurt Wilson moved to approve the Raffle License for Oregon Lions Club and Autumn on Parade, Seconded by Commissioner Terry Schuster.
Roll Call:  Barnes, Izer, Schuster, Wilson, Williams. No Nays.
Mayor Ken Williams thanked everyone for attending the meeting.

Commissioner Kurt Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting, Seconded by Commissioner Terry Schuster.
Roll Call: Barnes, Izer, Schuster, Wilson, Williams. No Nays.
Adjourn: 6:22 PM




ATTEST:





_________________________








Ken Williams, Mayor


____________________




Charlene Ruthe, City Clerk
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